
  
 
March 16, 2020 
 

Everyone Counts postponed due to COVID-19 concerns 
 
Given the evolving situation with COVID-19 and recent announcements from the provincial government 
closing the schools and encouraging people to work from home, we have decided to postpone Everyone 
Counts 2020: A point-in-time count of the homeless population in St. John’s until further notice.  
 
The safety of staff, volunteers, and participants remains our number one priority. We know that many of our 
partner organizations have much bigger concerns right now, including preparing for widespread closures and 
a possible outbreak, and the impact that will have on staff and clients. If there’s any way we can support these 
efforts, please let us know.  
 
We will provide formal communication and updates to the broader community in the coming days. We’d like 
to thank you for all your support in preparing for Everyone Counts over the past few months. If there’s 
anything we can do to support you, your staff and clients, please don’t hesitate to be in touch. 
 
 
Contact:  
Doug Pawson,  
Executive Director  
End Homelessness St. John's 
709.770.4902 
dpawson@wecanendit.com 
www.wecanendit.com 
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